
 

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES SAFETY BOARD 
November 24, 2023 

TO:  Timothy J. Dwyer, Acting Technical Director 
FROM: L. Lin, Z.C. McCabe, and E.P. Richardson, Resident Inspectors 
SUBJECT: Savannah River Site Activity Report for Week Ending November 24, 2023 
 
E-Area:  WIPP returned an Inner Containment Vessel in a HalfPACT to SRS earlier this year 
following their discovery of alpha contamination (see 10/06/23 report).  SRS Radiological 
Protection Department (RPD) personnel found no contamination after performing extensive 
surveys of the Inner Containment Vessel and the Standard Waste Box inside.  WIPP accepted the 
survey results and authorized the container’s return, which departed SRS last week.     


